MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:            August 7, 2013

TIME:            10:00 A.M.

PLACE:         500 N. Calvert Street

                      3rd Floor Conference Room

                      Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:     John Mettee, Chairman

                       Donald Ocker

                       Brian Dunne

                       John Jensen

                       Daniel Lavelle

                       Thomas Orisich

OTHERS

PRESENT:    Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director

                      Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General

                      Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary

                      Michael Vogetts, Acting Commissioner

                      Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

                      James Shaw, Maryland Society of Surveyors

                      Richard Holmes 

CALL TO ORDER


John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the June 5, 2013 meeting as written.
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COMPLAINT COMMITTEE


No open complaints.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Motion (II) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:15 a.m., 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland  21202.  This meeting is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article § 10-508.  The purpose of this meeting was to consult with Counsel.  Upon completion of the Session, the Board re-convened the public meeting at 10:30 a.m.
APPEARANCE BEFORE THE BOARD -  RICHARD HOLMES

Mr. Holmes appeared before the Board to discuss reinstatement of his property line surveyor license.   Due to the State Comptroller's Office putting a hold on his license, he was unable to renew his license in a timely manner.  He appealed for leniency with respect to 48 CPC hours needed to reinstate.  


The Board agreed to deny Mr. Holmes request.  He will have to report 48 hours of CPC when he applies for reinstatement.  A letter will be sent to him.    
PROPOSED ACTION ON REGULATIONS

Motion (III) was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Ocker and unanimously carried to propose an amendment to the regulations to increase the licensing fee to $76.50.  
PHOTOGRAMMETRY

The Board discussed the issue of photogrammetry and decided to table this issue on a long term basis.  The Board requested Ms. Edwards to inform Mr. Palatiello of the Association of Photogrammetry, Mapping and Geospatial Firms ("MAPPS") that the issue of licensing photogrammetrists was bought up at the Board meeting and the position stated in the June minutes accurately depicts the current position of the Board.
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LOCATION DRAWINGS

Ms. Trust stated that feedback from the Real Estate Commission indicated that they did not like the Board's proposal to eliminate location drawings and substitite with a property improvement report.  Mr. Orisich stated this issue was brought up by MSS and that may want to do some campaigning among their

members if they wish to see this change made.  He stated that the Board is not ready to act on this issue until more information is received from MSS.

REPORT ON JOINT CHAIRS' MEETING


Chairman Mettee reported that the Joint Chairs met on June 24, 2013
and the Joint Design Boards wanted to thank everyone for agreeing to make a motion to increase the licensing fee.


Mr. Mettee stated that the Joint Chairs think it is a good idea for the landscape architects, architects, and professional land surveyors to submit a firm permit bill with the support of the department.   They feel if MSS submits their own bill it will only confuse the legislators.  Ms. Trust informed MSS to take a look at the Professional Engineers firm permit bill.  James Shaw, President-Elect of MSS said he would inform MSS of the department's decision to move ahead with a joint firm permit bill.  He will report back to the Board on whether or not MSS will move forward with a separate firm permit bill.


A motion (IV) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Dunne and unanimously carried to move ahead to propose a joint firm permit bill. 
OLD BUSINESS - DLLR WORKSHOP @ MSS FALL CONFERENCE UPDATE

Chairman Mettee informed the Board that two workshops will be held at the MSS Fall Conference.  A four-hour Road Grade exam writing session will be held on Thursday and a four-hour Maryland Law exam writing session will be held on Saturday.  Licensees who participate will be given 8 hrs CPC credits.

A motion (V) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Jensen and unanimously carried that the Board should fund Mr. Mettee to attend the MSS Conference since he is holding the exam writing sessions for the Board.
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FIRM PERMIT BILL


Michael Vorgetts, Deputy Commissioner discussed with the Board the firm permit issue and he informed the Board that he thought it was a good idea if the Design Boards support a joint bill.  He thinks the Board and MSS should communicate together as to the best way to work on this issue.

APPLICATIONS FOR LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY
1.  A. V. Burke, LLC

2.  VARC, LLC
APPLICATIONS FOR CORPORATION

1.  John F. Watson & Co.

APPLICATION FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYOR BY RECIPROCITY

1.  Scott C. North

APPLICATION FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYOR BY EXAMINATION
1.  Christopher A. Hood

Following a review of the above applications by a minimum of two board members, a motion (VI) for approval was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried.

MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS REPORT


James Shaw. President-Elect informed the Board that the MSS Fall Conference is scheduled for October 10-12, 2013 in Ocean City, MD.  He reported that MSS has signed Memorandum of Understanding with NSPS so members of MSS will also be members of NSPS.

Mr. Shaw stated that MSS revised their by-laws and eliminated area director positions.  MSS is working on its strategic plan.  He noted that President Hoyle has reconvened the degree committee.  There is more positive than negative support for a four-year degree requirement for licensure.  They are working on a position statement.
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Mr. Shaw stated the surveying program at Catonsville Community College is in serious trouble and in danger of being eliminated due to declining enrollment in the courses.  Mr. Orisich suggested that MSS review NCEES' model law and contact NCEES to get information on how to establish a four-year degree program.

EXECUTIVE SESSION


Motion (VII) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Jensen and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 11:20 a.m., 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  This meeting is permitted to be
closed pursuant to State Government Article § 10-508.  the purpose of this meeting was to consult with Counsel.  Upon completion of the Session, the Board re-convened the public meeting at 11:30 a.m.

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (VIII) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Dunne and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:00 NOON.

______ With Corrections

___x___ Without Corrections

Signed by John Mettee, Chairman, September 4, 2013. 
